

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, REDSTONE 4488 MARTIN ROAD REDSTONE ARSENAL, ALABAMA 35898-5000

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF

1 4 AUG 2017

IMRE-MWB

MEMORANDUM FOR President, Golf Advisory Council, The Links at Redstone, Redstone Arsenal, Alabama 35898-5000

SUBJECT: The Links at Redstone Golf Advisory Council Meeting Minutes - 3 August 2017

- 1. The enclosed subject minutes are approved/disapproved.
- 2. My point of contact is Mr. Ed Nunn, Chief, Business Operations Division, Directorate of Family and Morale, Welfare and Recreation, 256-842-0876 or eddie.w.nunn.naf@mail.mil.

FOR THE COMMANDER:

2 Encls

RÖBERT L. MYERS

Deputy to the Garrison Commander



DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON REDSTONE ARSENAL 4488 MARTIN ROAD

REDSTONE ARSENAL, ALABAMA 35898-5000

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF

IMRE-MWB-G

MEMORANDUM THRU Director, Directorate of Family and Morale, Welfare and Recreation, (IMRE-MW/Mr. Derrick Gould), Redstone Arsenal, AL 35898

FOR Garrison Commander, (COL Thomas P. Holliday, Jr/IMRE-ZA), Redstone Arsenal, AL 35898

SUBJECT: The Links at Redstone Golf Advisory Council Meeting Minutes – 3 August 2017

- 1. The Golf Advisory Council conducted a meeting 3 August 2017, 1135, The Links at Redstone.
- 2. The agenda for the meeting is enclosed.
- 3. The following members/representatives were present:

Mr. Bill Stirling – Secretary and Volunteer Chair

Mr. Tom Small - Handicap Committee Chair

Mr. Jon Samuelson – The Links at Redstone

Ms. Kathleen Stirling – Redstone Arsenal Ladies Golf Association (RSALGA)

Ms. Kay Theodoss – Family Member Representative

Mr. Ed Nunn - Chief, Business Operations Division

Ms. Frances Sullivan – Member at Large

Dr. Marvin Carroll - Contractor Representative

Mr. Ron DeJong - Member at Large

4. The following members/representatives were absent:

Ms. Jan Berry – Officer Representative

Mr. Tim Starostanko – Officer Representative

5. Opening Remarks: Mr. Stirling opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. He suggested that the next meeting be held 14 September due to the upcoming Women's Military Dependents Golf Tournament, 5-7 September. There were no objections.

IMRE-MWB-G

SUBJECT: The Links at Redstone Golf Advisory Council Meeting Minutes – 3 August 2017

- 6. Golf Operations: Mr. Samuelson stated that the job announcement for the Golf Course Manager position has been posted.
- 7. Handicap Committee Report: Mr. Small stated that he had no report this month, but that the Committee will be marking the courses for the Women's Military Dependents Golf Tournament in September.
- 8. Volunteer Committee Report: Mr. Stirling reported that there were no special volunteer projects during the month.
- 9. Ladies Golf Report:
- a. Ms. Stirling commented on the landscaping conditions at the front entrance of the golf club. Mr. Small read an email that he received from a fellow patron echoing this. After some discussion, it was agreed that volunteers would be organized to clean up the gardens, shrubs, etc. at the front entrance.
- b. Ms. Stirling further asked that the markers at the tee boxes be repainted. Mr. Samuelson said he would ask Mr. Rick Cooper, a volunteer, if he would be interested in taking on the project.
- 10. Representatives/Individual Report/Open Discussion:
- a. Ms. Sullivan reported that there are 43 women signed up for the Women's Military Dependents Golf Tournament.
- b. Mr. DeJong asked about the water filtration cooler near hole number 13 on Patriot. Mr. Samuelson stated there were still some problems with the power supply to be worked out. Mr. Nunn stated that recently a golfer was observed removing one of the water coolers from the back of the stand at hole number 10 (Patriot), taking the lid off, putting his hands down in the cold water, and washing his cooling towel in the water. Mr. Nunn stated that such an action was obviously a health issue that jeopardizes the future presence of all water coolers on the course. Council members were in agreement that such an act was thoughtless, selfish, foolish and totally unacceptable. Anyone observed doing this should be immediately reported to Management, who may temporarily suspend privileges individual from playing golf at The Links at Redstone in the future.

IMRE-MWB-G

SUBJECT: The Links at Redstone Golf Advisory Council Meeting Minutes –

3 August 2017

- c. Mr. Stirling stated that there are many dead and/or dying trees particularly on the Patriot Course and asked if there is any sort of tree replacement program in existence. Mr. Nunn said that he did not know of a formal plan, but that it would have to be prioritized with other maintenance requirements.
- 11. Mr. Stirling closed the meeting by again thanking everyone for attending.
- 12. The next Golf Advisory Council Meeting will take place Thursday, 14 September 2017, 1130, The Links at Redstone.
- 13. The meeting adjourned at 1220.

Encl

WILLIAM W. STIRLING COL, USA (Retired) Golf Council Secretary

The Links at Redstone Golf Advisory Council Meeting 3 August 2017

| 1130 – 1135 | Meeting called to order and opening remarks | Bill Stirling |
|-------------|--|-------------------|
| 1135 – 1155 | Golf Course Report | Jon Samuelson |
| 1155 – 1200 | Handicap Committee Report | Tom Small |
| 1200 – 1205 | Volunteer Committee Report | Bill Stirling |
| 1205 – 1210 | Ladies Golf Report | Kathleen Stirling |
| 1210 – 1225 | Representatives Individual Reports/ Open Discussion | |
| 1225 | Closure and Adjourn | |

Next Golf Advisory Council Meeting is 1130, Thursday, 14 September 2017